March 15, 2011

Mr. Joe Kriesberg President The Massachusetts Association of Community Development Corporations 15 Court Square, Suite 600 Boston, MA 02108

Dear Joe:

On behalf of the United Way of Massachusetts Bay and Merrimack Valley, I am writing to offer our formal endorsement of SB1427/HB988, "An Act to Create the Community Development Partnership Program."

United Way supports Massachusetts Association of Community Development Corporations' goals to strengthen the community development field, and we believe this bill is an excellent tool in achieving this measure. I also believe that it will enable many organizations and individuals to step forward with increased support of Community Development work across the State.

I look forward to working with you in moving forward this important legislation.

Sincerely,

Michael K. Durkin

President

MD/RM



United Way of Massachusetts Bay and Merrimack Valley

Chairman of the Board Myra H. Kraft

Michael K. Durkin

President and Chief Executive Officer

Ansin Executive Leadership Chair

Boston

51 Sleeper Street
Boston, MA 02210-1208
617.624.8000
Fax: 617.624.9114

Lowell

59 Composite Way Lowell, MA 01851-5150 978.656.5000 Fax: 978.656.5014

United Way of Greater Seacoast
Pease International Tradeport
112 Corporate Drive, Unit 3
Portsmouth, NH 03801
603.436.5554
Fax: 603.436.6349

supportunitedway.org